MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING FEBRUARY 18, 2016
NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181

NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL  60181‑5318

NOTE:  NIA web site:  www.aa-nia.org
PRESENT AT MEETING:  

Maggie A., Lora B., Alicia E., Michael F., Susan H., Susan I., Deanna J., Brian Lyn., Jeane M., Pam M., Tom Mor., Mark N. and Mike O.
Meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 2sd Tradition and 2nd Concept for World Service.  Basket passed for the 7th tradition. 
Susan H. chaired the meeting. 
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSRs – None.
Visitors – Pat
Anniversaries – Pam M. (4 yrs.), Brian Lyn. (5 yrs.), Susan I. (2 yrs.)
Birthdays – Alicia E.
Announcements:  
None.
NEW BUSINESS:
Question came if we wish continue Anona Liaison position.  Maggie A. explained that the position is exclusive to the District and does not need to be on Area roster. Maggie will stay on as Liaison.  Susan H. explained the history of the position.  
Discussed quarterly contribution reports for the District.  A summary of the report shows 16 of 68 groups gave to the GSO and nobody gave more than $100 for the whole year.  Jeane M. commented on GSO’s financial plight and emphasized the need for more contributions.  Also discussed was the need for local contributions to be more than $1 per person, per meeting.  Jeane M. made a proposal to distribute a breakdown of AA finances among District, Area and GSO, and suggest a donation of at least $2 per person, per meeting.  Lee K. volunteered to reproduce the Finance Brochure from GSO’s website.  A discussion of District, Area and GSO finances and direction the money goes ensued.  
OLD BUSINESS:
Maggie A. report everything is in place for DuPage Open on February 20.  
OFFICERS REPORTS:
SECRETARY:  (Tom Mor.)
Corrected Minutes for January were entered into the record.
TREASURER:  (Deanna J.)
Deanna J. asked for clarification of her role as Treasurer.  The ending balance for January was $2,287.48 plus outstanding deposits.
DCM:  (Susan H.)
No further items to report.  
ALT. DCM:  (Susan I.)
No report.
ANSWERING SERVICE:  (Maggie A.)
The Answering Service is functioning beautifully. 
ARCHIVES:  (Open)  
BTG:  (Tom Man.)
Absent.  Susan H. informed Tom Man. that he was motioned out of the Chair position but was welcomed as the Alt. Chair.  He accepted.
CPC/PI:  (Walt K.)
Absent.  Jeane M. reported that volunteers are need for wellness fairs at Addison Trail High School on March 14th and Willowbrook High School on April 11th to do setup and to man the booths
CORRECTIONS:  (Tina A.)
Absent.  
ALT. CORRECTIONS:  (Brian Lyn.)
Succeeded in getting into DuPage Jail.  Suggested providing Daily Reflections as a book to take with them when they leave the jail.  Brian and Tina are working on a workshop with one other district.  Pink Cans are doing fine.
GRAPEVINE:  (Linda L.)
Absent.
ALT. GRAPEVINE:  (Open)  
LIAISON/ANONA EAST:
(Maggie A.)  Maggie A. provided a list of 16 meetings that are poorly attended and are not self-sufficient.  Suggested that their slots could be used for other meetings.  
LITERATURE:  (Alicia E.)
Alicia E. announced that she had 20 newcomer packets.  The best method of getting the packets to meeting was discussed.  Alicia E. will submit a receipt for her expense ($100).  
LCM:  (Open)  
NEWSLETTER:  (Mike O.)
Spring Newsletter will be out March 19.  The topic will be spirituality.  Mike O. will also do an article on AA contributions.
SPECIAL NEEDS:  (Lora B.)
No report.  
TREATMENT:  (Mike F.)
Volunteers are still needed for Thursday night at Elmhurst IOP.  Otherwise, things are going well.
ALT. TREATMENT:  (Ernest K.)  Absent.
WEBTECH:  (Jeane M.)
Jeane reported 519 new visitors for a total of 1,385 on the D-41 website.  Looking forward to April Area 20 conference in Rock Island.  Handed out newcomer business cards.
WORKSHOPS:  (Lee K.)
Lee K. confirmed the Shame Workshop will be March 5, 2016 at Oakbrook Community Church from 9-12 p.m.  Met with District 42 representative concerning presentation of a Corrections workshop.  
Closed with Lord’s Prayer.

If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

The next meeting will be held Thursday, March 17, 2016 @ 7:00 P.M. Anona Center East.
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